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“Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, 

and I will give you rest. Take my yoke upon you and 

learn from me, for I am gentle and humble in heart, 

and you will find rest for your souls. For my yoke is 

easy and my burden is light.” – Matthew 11:28-30 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

It is hard not to smile and be joyful when spring 

comes to Cape Cod. Our eyes feast on the many 

colors of the season, the sun warms our faces, and 

the birds twitter away happily.  

 

I was reminded last night, when talking to a dear 

friend, that sometimes God’s glorious creation 

barely penetrates the dis-ease of depression. As I  

 

listened to my friend share the agony of her life 

right now, she was doubly saddened that none of 

her friends had checked in to see how she was doing 

after telling them she was in crisis. It made her feel 

even more abandoned, unmoored, and unloved. 

 

When a dear one is deeply depressed it can be hard 

to figure out how to be a good friend. We want to 

help, we want them to get better, we want to fix 

things, but we don’t know how. We may show up 

with lots of advice in hand as to how they can get 

better. And if they don’t listen to our “sage” advice, 

we give up. It might feel awkward to be around 

them because we are at a loss for words, and we 

don’t know what to do. Or we may judge them and 

believe they should pull themselves up by their 

bootstraps and snap out of it.  

 

Talking about depression and how we can help is a 

much longer conversation than there is space for 

here. Depression is a complex disease, but the best 

thing for those of us who are novices at being with 

someone struggling with depression is to just show 

up to let them know you care. Sometimes the 

greatest gift you can give is lending your ear so that 

they feel heard, loved, and known. It is no small 

thing to sit and listen. It does more than we can ever 

know. And after you’ve listened for a while, ask 

them what you can do that would be most helpful 

for them at this time, and then keep your promise. 

 

It is through you that Jesus shows up to share the 

yoke with those who struggle. In putting on the 

yoke and sharing it, you just might lighten the many 

burdens the other person is carrying. You just might  
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    EMERGENCY PASTORAL COVERAGE 
 
Pastor Christina will be on vacation Thursday, 

June 8
th

 – Wednesday June 14
th

. If you have a 

pastoral care emergency, please email or call 

Deb Pinkney at officenfcc@gmail.com or 508-

563-2177.  

mailto:officenfcc@gmail.com


Sandpiper   2 

 

 

 

help them find rest by being Christ’s loving 

presence for them. We may be imperfect, we may  

not get things perfectly right, but truly, we are 

Christ’s hands, feet, and heart in the world. Thanks 

be to God that we are—because it means that each 

one of us can bring God’s healing, hope, and peace 

to those who are hurting. Amen to that! 

 

In faith, 

 
 

Pastor Christina 

 

UPCOMING WORSHIP – JUNE 

June 4 | 10 a.m. | Confirmation & Communion 

Sunday 

This Sunday is a special day in the lives of our 

confirmands Theo Allenby, Nolan Clements, and 

George Nouaime. They have worked hard these  

past number of months exploring our Christian 

faith, God, Jesus, and the Holy Spirit, Christian 

values, and they have been really digging into what 

they believe at this point on their faith journey. 

They will be leading us in worship, and they will be 

sharing their statements of faith. We will also 

welcome them as new members of our church. 

Afterwards, there will be a reception to celebrate 

and honor their accomplishments. 

 

June 11 | 10 a.m. | Lisa Allen leading worship 

While Pastor Christina is away, Lisa Allen will be 

filling the pulpit. 

 

June 18 | 10 a.m. | Father’s Day | Peter Allenby 

leading worship 
While Pastor Christina is away, Peter Allenby will 

be filling the pulpit. 

 

June 25 | 10 a.m. | Music Appreciation & New 

Member Sunday 
One of the ways we worship God is through music. 

And what a sacred gift music is! Music reaches into 

the deepest part of our being moving our hearts and 

spirits. This Sunday, we celebrate the joy of music 

and music making. Come, grab an instrument, and 

join the fun! Scripture: Psalm 98 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

06/02  Don Peters 

06/05 Megan Modic 

 06/06 Noah Peters 

 06/11 Jack Murphy  

 06/17 Todd Oliveira 

 06/18 Michael Fraser  

 06/18 Marcia McLaughlin  

 06/22 George Nouaime 

 06/23 Tom Murphy 

 06/26 Sarah Deveau 

 06/26 Barbara Rountree 

 06/26 Linda Thomas  

 06/28 Rachel Rowitz 
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 07/02 Keira Murphy 

 07/05 Saramaria Allenby  

 07/05 Dick Meyer 

 07/06 Bill Fenstermaker 

 07/08 Sally Eldridge 

 07/08 Lukas Sievert 

 07/09 Kay Johnson 

 07/09 Harry Thomas 

 07/11 Samuel Barrett 

 07/14 Babette Bach 

 07/14 Mike Ryan 

 07/15 Austin Gray 

 07/16  Sandra Checklick 

 07/18 Max Rafferty 

 07/20 Anna Dunphy 

 07/24 Brita Dupuis 

 07/24 Jenna Leigh Wright 

 07/25 Theo Allenby 

  

 
 

 
 

Congratulations to our new Confirmands! 

 

 
 

Pastor Christina with our newest members Theo 

Allenby, Nolan Clements & George Nouaime 

 

 
 

Parents and mentors were so proud & supportive 

 

 
 

Celebration time! 
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May 14
th

 Mother’s Day 
 

 
 

“Give a Little Love Away” 

 
 

  Pentecost Sunday, May 28
th

  
 

 
 

A beautiful day for the first outdoor 

service of the season as we hung our 

prayers for the church and the world 

 

 

 
 

 
From the Music Director 

 
The hand chime ensemble has 

three eager members. We need 

more participants and I welcome you to join. 

 

Please email me at smilespianoforte@gmail.com or 

talk to me about your questions and interest after or 

before church services. 

 

My plan would be to meet once a week. I welcome 

those with no, little, or much musical knowledge. 

We can do this.  

 

Peace, Stephanie 

 

mailto:smilespianoforte@gmail.com
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Thrift Shop News 

 
This Year, the Thrift Shop is celebrating its 60

th
 

anniversary. Throughout the years, hardworking 

volunteers have been providing a valuable service 

for our community and our church. 

 

Every year we have two meetings with all the 

volunteers. At our April meeting, we acknowledged 

this sixty year milestone with a decorated cake and 

ice cream. We plan to continue this celebration 

throughout the year. 

 

 
 

Joyce Kenneally and Joyce Bock are work their way 

through the church archives in search of historical 

material about the Thrift Shop. There is much to 

discover about the What-So-Ever Club, who started 

the shop in the church basement and ran it for 

twenty-two years. Although some interesting photos 

have been found, they are especially interested in 

finding a picture of the thrift shop before before the 

front porch was enclosed. They would encourage 

anyone who might know of such a photo to contact 

them. 

 

We hope to present the compiled information at 

another celebration during our fall meeting. Our 

goal is to have all the volunteers attend. We want to 

take pictures and share our history with them. 

 

All of this information will be shared with the 

church, the shoppers and the community. 

 

What a wonderful way to continue the legacy of the 

North Falmouth Congregational Church thrift Shop 

and its dedicated volunteers! 

 

Sue Long 

 

Jewelry from Start to Finish 

 
Many of you have no idea how much work is 

involved when a piece of jewelry is donated to our 

church or given to me, Laura Murphy. 

 

In years past, there was an old jewelry box on the 

counter outside of the office, and people from the 

congregation would donate jewelry for our annual 

Christmas Fair. I started working with my mom, 

Ruth Willman, along with a few others in 1997. 

Back in 1997, when we had our fair, there were 

only two or three small tables in the hall. We only 

collected jewelry in the fall. My mom, Ruth passed 

away in 2000. I volunteered to continue working on 

jewelry in her memory. Many people help over the 

years, and without volunteers it would have been 

impossible to be so successful! Then I started 

receiving any jewelry donated to the Thrift Shop. 

Once jewelry donations came in, they were sorted. 

In one bag of jewelry, there was broken jewelry, 

only one earring, valuable sterling or gold, plastic 

jewels, and real costume jewelry. It takes hours to 

sort. The jewelry would be sorted into boxes, 

earrings, necklaces, pins, bracelets, rings, misc. and 

a box of "Save for Sue". Sue and Kate from the 

Stone Store would appraise the better jewelry, write 

down what type of stone, and verify gold or silver 

items. They even cleaned and polished many items. 

If there was an item that needed to be fixed, or more 

information was needed, Andrew at Elfstone in 

Mashpee Commons was there to help. Both 

businesses volunteered their time and knowledge as 

a gift to our church. Many hours were spent. Then 

each piece needed a string tag attached for pricing, 

earrings and pins were put on individual cards for 

display, again very time consuming. It has been a 

true labor of love, which in the end brought in great 

totals for the church.  

 

I have been working with jewelry for 26 years. It is 

time to pass on the responsibility of jewelry to 

another passionate person. We are looking for some 

people from the congregation to devote time 

sorting, pricing, and appraising our donations. You 

do not have to work at the Thrift Shop, but be able 

to spend time with others to organize the jewelry. 

We have one person from the Thrift Shop  
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interested, but a committee is needed to make this 

job run smoothly. It can be a very social and fun  

job, while providing help to the church. Some of the 

work can be done at home when you have some 

leisure time. I have told Sue, Kate and Andrew, the 

amazing people who have helped appraise, that I am 

stepping down. They supported my decision, and 

they have decided to step down as well after all 

these years. Please support both of these businesses. 

Stone Store on 28A in West Falmouth, and Elfstone 

in Mashpee Commons. I would never have been 

able to make so much money without their help. 

Please tell them Laura sent you, and thank them for 

their years of volunteering. 

 

Change is good, and I know there are people in the 

congregation who will enjoy this job. Many hands 

make light work, and it really does help the church 

financially! I have enjoyed all these years, and I will 

be there to answer any questions and support our 

new volunteers.  

 

Thank you so much to ALL the volunteers who 

have helped over the 26 years I was involved. I 

could not have done this without you. There are too 

many people to list, but you know who you are! 

This has been a team effort, and I hope you had as 

much fun as I have had over the years. 

 

Again, thanks Laura 

 

P.S. Please contact Sue Long at the Thrift Shop if 

you are interested.  

 
 

From the Altar Committee 

Calling all gardeners to consider 

supplying bouquets of their garden 

flowers to grace the outdoor altar 

table this summer.  

Please contact Marsha Martin 

(willmart41@comcast.net) to sign up for a date 

when God's beauty in your garden is ready to 

share.   

 

From the Treasurer 

 
Through April we were running ahead of budget on 

net income primarily due to Member Contributions 

for which the Board of Finance is very grateful. 

Expenses are slightly more than budgeted due 

primarily to early payment of our building 

insurance premium. The increase in utilities 

expense has not been quite as severe as we 

originally feared. 

 

Outreach Thanks to NFCC 

 

mailto:willmart41@comcast.net


Sandpiper   7 

 



Sandpiper   8 

 
 



Sandpiper   9 

 

 


